News Release Communiqué

Department o £_  Ministere des
External  sids,  Affaires
Affairs s extérieures

No. 031 January 30, 1988.

ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AND THE ROLE OF WOMEN

KEY TO AFRICAN DEVELOPMENT
NAIROBI, KENYA

The Secretary of State for External Affairs, the Right
Honourable Joe Clark, accompanied by the Canadian High
Commissioner, Miss A. Raynell Andreychuk, today visited a joint
canadian International Agency (CIDA) - CARE Canada Integrated
Rural Development Project near Kisumu, on Lake Victoria.

Mr. Clark echoed remarks made earlier in the day in a
speech at a United Nations Environment Program (UNEP) luncheon,
where he noted the central role of environmental preservation in
economic development, and the decisive place of women in Africa's
agriculture. The two sites visited today reflect Mr. Clark's
themes: enhancing the economic skills of women in Africa and
halting environmental degradation through water management and
reforestation.

At the Osare Women's Group site, Mr. Clark toured a
fishing project, as well as witnessed a demonstration of fishing
and boat construction. The women's group which markets its
products and produce, creates local employment and is also
generating needed income from the local fresh water fishery.

Mr. Clark participated in a tree-planting ceremony with the
Honourable H.J. Kosgey, Minister of Culture and Social Services.
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